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Subject: Comprehensive Plan Review Discussion / 25-069 / 10-a.

From: Gregg Saldutti Jr  
Sent: Tuesday, April 1, 2025 7:30 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Comprehensive Plan Review Discussion / 25-069 / 10-a. 

Dear Commissioners,  

I am writing in regards to the Comprehensive Plan discussion on tonight's agenda (4/1/2025). 

I would first like to say thank you to all of the commissioners and staff involved for all the hard work that 
you have put in during this long process.  

As a long-term renter, I am writing to support every effort to legalize more housing and density through 
the entire city of Ann Arbor. It has been exciting to see the broad support for the legalization of a broader 
array of housing options that has been shown during the public outreach events that I have attended over 
the past 12+ months.  

Recently, it seems there has been an increase in vocal opposition to the efforts that the commission has 
made to further housing affordability and availability. There are many things that opponents would argue 
that more development will bring: increased rent (not true); destruction of the 'character' of the city 
(incoherent); abolishment of single family zoning (I wish, but also not true); lower property costs (yes, 
hopefully).  

But, the fact of the matter is that there is a great deal of support for increasing housing options in the city, 
and in doing so increasing affordability of housing. This is borne out anecdotally in my experience at the 
planning events I have attended in the past, as well as in the data the city has collected throughout this 
process.  

Further, increased housing and density is good for a number of reasons. It is good for the environment, 
because it allows people to live close to where they work and shop, meaning fewer miles driven or fewer 
car trips all together. It also means less greenfield development in the surrounding area. And apartment 
buildings are simply more efficient in terms of energy use for heating and cooling homes. It is good for the 
city's tax base, not only in adding taxpayers to the tax rolls, but also in the tax value per acre of property. 
It is also more efficient for city infrastructure, services and public transportation. And it is good for 
addressing decades of racial and income inequality, allowing low wage workers to live closer to their 
places of work, rather than having long commutes and using more income on transportation or child 
care.  

The final thing I would like to highlight is that anti-development sentiment has been rife in this community 
for 50 years. From 1950 to 1970 there was a massive housing boom in Ann Arbor. These homes were built 
under a regime of single family restrictive zoning not only in Ann Arbor, but throughout the country. These 
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laws were developed with the logic of racial and class exclusion baked in, something that has been 
shown in works like The Color of Law, and Arbitrary Lines: How Zoning Broke the American City and How 
to Fix It. We can also see the same arguments that we see today; the city is full, neighborhood character 
will be destroyed, and (worst of all) there will be no parking. It's time to stop having the same argument 
and it's time to finally legalize more housing in the city.  
 
Regards, 
Gregg Saldutti 
515 W Liberty APT 3 
 

 

 
 
 


